Module 1 Learning for Life								
Unit 1 Life Choices خيارات الحياة			STAG-SAL					
لبلية Future Careers	Future Careers المهن المستقبلية Studen						Student's Book	Page 11
- يطمع إلى، يتوق	aspire seek to attai - بطمع إلى، يتوق			nin a g	oal			
 برهق، يلقي عليه حملاً ثقيلاً 	burden		load					
- مقدرة، أهلية، استعداد	aptitud	e	natural abi	lity or	skill			
- نأثر ہ	swayed		influenced					
- تعويض، أجر	remune				vork or service	and the second se	a their job	
- تثبيط الدافع (الهمة)	demoti	vation	making so	meone	e less eager or v	Contraction of the second second	The second secon	
رة	abili مق	ty	har the set			علماء النفس	psychologists	
ىكىلىف، يتحرى	- explo	ore				یتأثر ب	get swayed	
	confi نقة	idence	and the second second			ضغط الأقران	peer pressure	
ى	clari وط	ty				الأغلبية	majority	
ب، سلطت الضوء على	high lugh	lighted				على الرغم	although	
	role ce		- croffing a		له قيمة		holds value	
صر فاعلة	activ	active agents			·/ مكاسب، إيرادات	يكب " رزقة "	earn / earnings	
لور الوظيفي (المهني)	care Il	er develo	pment	للعات، طموحات		تطلعات، طموح	aspirations	
ار	opt f يخ	or				يزود، يوفر	provide	
i.	com	completely				مُرضية	satisfying	
ل	misg ضا	misguided				حياة مريحة	comfortable life	
مات غير حقيقية	unre توق	unreal expectations				محترفين	professionals	
مل	facto	factors			لعامة	عمال المرافق ال	utility workers	
بار المهنة	the c	the career selection				عمال النظافة	garbage collecto	ors
ية	proc a	process			ت	أساتذة الجامعان	professors	
نفينه	- pers	personality				علاوة على ذلك	furthermore	
ط القوة	strer	ngths			تاثیر، اثر		impact	
ط الضعف	weal	enesses			لمطفل	الصحة العقلية ل	the child's men	tal health
الهذا السبب	iij henc	e				رفض	rejecting	
بار القدرات المصمم	a des	signed ap	titude test	200		يجمع	gather	
شف، يظهر				3777		مناسبة	suitable	
نعلقة به، فيما يتعلق		rding		111		حد، قيد	limit	
ة مُطلع عليها جيداً	a we	ll-inform	ed career		4	تمامًا، بكل تأكي	absolutely	
نیار، انتقاء		tion d	55 L C	=	مالغان	متأكدين، متفقيو	certain	
ال	≁ field		LSAAC	Esc	المحارب المحارب المحال	الاختيارات المه	career choices	
ورات التدريبية	cour الد	ses leadin				من خلال		
و، من أجل "الموجهة نحوَ"					التفكير الذاتي		self-reflection	
لة مرغوبة		ired care	eer		4	والأنشطة الموجو		s
كن						القيم الأساسية (
	decis قرا					مسار أوضح		
				J	L		-	

اشتقاقات Word Family

يلوع. يتغير	vary (v)
حقيقي، غير زائف	real (adj)
يقرر	decide (v)
يلجز. يكمل	accomplish(v)
دلیل، مرشد، پرشد	guide (v / n)

Worksheets in English for the 12th scientific grade / Unit 1

Student's Book Page 13

various (adj)	متنوع. مختلف	
reality (n)	حقيقة. واقع	
decision (n)	قرار	
accomplishment (n)	إنجاز، عمل بارع	
guidance (n)	إرشاد، توجيه	

أفعال تركيبية Phrasal Verbs

Student's Book Page 13

- يساعد، يمد يد العون	reach out to	offer help and support to someone
- يتأقلم، ينسجم مع	fit in with	be accepted by other people in a group
- يبدأ، يصبح لديه اهتمام ب	get into	start to become interested in something.
 يتابع. يواصل العمل 	follow through	start something and finish it in a satisfactory way
encounter problems or difficu - بواجه (مشکله)		encounter problems or difficulties unexpectedly
- يواكب، يبقى على اطلاع	keep up with	stay updated and informed about something

A man man b 1 ----- D A marrier be annes (-----

-

الجناس اللفظي Homophones

Student's Book Page 14

way	طريق، ممر، اسلوب، طريقة
weather	الطقس
road	طريق
son	ابن. ولد
eight	ثمانية (عدد)
right	صحيح، اليد اليمني
by	بواسطة (حرف جر)، من قبل
here	هنا، في هذه النقطة

weigh	يَزِن " شيئاً"
whether	فيما إذا
rode (v2) ride (v1)	زکِټ
sun	الشمس
ate (v2) eat (v1)	اگل
write	يكتب
buy	يشتري
hear	يسمع

اشتقاقات Word Family

يُعَلَّم. يثقف	educate	4>	education	تربية، ثقافة، تعليم
ألم	pain		-pendful	مؤلم
يمكن التنبؤ به	predictable		prediction	تنبؤ
اعتذر	apologised	and a second sec	apology	اعتذار
ازدهار	prosperity		prosperous	مزدهر
متسامح	tolerant A	LS AADE SCHOOL		تسامع

الجناس اللفظي Homophones

break	يكسر
cell	زنزانة
flour	طحين
our	خاصتنا. ملكنا
night	ليل. ليلة
seas	بحار
by	بواسطة (حرف جر)، من قبل
here	هنا، في هذه النقطة

workbook Page 8

Workbook Page 8

brake	فرامل. مکابح
sell	يبيع
flower	زهرة
hour	ساعة
knight	فارس
sees	برى
buy	يشتري
hear	عمع

A Learned Lesson is a Good Lesson الدرس المتعلم منه هو درس جبد

Workbook Page 7

- تافه، مبتذل	trivial	not serious, important or valuable
- يورث	inherit	to receive a characteristic in someone's behaviour
- غرور	vanity	too much pride in one's self
- متسامع	tolerant	allowing people to do, say, or believe what they want
. حمد	envy (n)	jealousy or desire for something which belongs to another persor
تواضع	humility	modesty
- اثر	trace (n)	a mark that something has been in a place

			and the second second descent and the second of the second s
تعليم	education	دعم، تأبيد	support
يقتصر على	is limited to	يحقق، ينجز	achieve
مؤلم	painful	الإنسان بطيعته	man by nature
قبل اكتسابها	before they are acquired	يخطى، يرتكب الأخطاء	make mistakes
من أجل / كي	in order to	کن منسامکا	be tolerant
يتجنب، يتفادى	avoid	يلتمس الأعادار	seek excuses
يستغيد	benefit	اعتذار	apology
تجارب	experiences	ېدائل	alternatives
نولى الكثير من الاهتمام	pay too much attention	ممارسة التمارين الرياضية	exercising
الأشياء التافهة		أولوية	a priority
يضيع	waste	طوال حياتك	for your entire life.
جهد	effort	السعى لنحقيق النجاح	The pursuit of success
لأن	since	لمهه	no matter
الحياة لا يمكن التنبؤ بها	life is so unpredictable	طال الوقت	how long the period is
توقعات	expectations	استمر في المحاولة	keep trying
تفاؤل	optimism	فشل	failure
تفكير إيجابي	positive thinking	يفشل	fail
ممل	boring	minty phil	give up
رنيب	monotonous	بحصل على نتابج =	get results
واثق	confident	كريم المحال	generous
إنجازات	accomplishments	الر	trace
لأن هذا يورث الغرور		مادق الاثانوية	honest
العلاقات الإنسانية		منعم بالنقة SCHOOL المعم	trustful

Everyday English

Giving Advice

Giving advice	Accepting the advice completely	Hesitating
إعطاء النصيحة	قبول النصيحة تمامًا	التردد
 If I were you You'd better You should Try to Instead of you can 	 That's true. I haven't thought about that before. OK. I can do that. Yes, you're right. I'll do that. Of course! I should've thought about that. 	 Maybe you're right, but Well, you see I'm not sure. Maybe I could I'm not sure if this is the best thing to do now.

Unit 1 Text 1

المهن المستقبلية Future Careers

Student's Book Page 11

A- Read the following text and do the tasks below.

Not all people have the ability to explore their future and build it with more confidence and clarity. Most studies have highlighted the role of parents as active agents in the career development of their children. Parents want their children to opt for a career they know well about, but what their children want or <u>aspire</u> to become can be completely different. Many parents said they had misguided their children into choosing a career of their choice. It is very important not to <u>burden</u> our children with unreal expectations. There are a few factors that are of great importance in the career selection process. The child's <u>aptitude</u> is a mirror of his/her personality, strengths, and weaknesses. Hence, a designed aptitude test can reveal a lot of information regarding the child that can help in taking a well-informed career selection. It is very difficult to spend your life working in a field that you are not interested in. Courses leading towards a desired career should be found easily for the young to enable them to make right decisions about their future. Psychologists said that it was very easy for a child to get <u>swaved</u> by peer pressure into choosing a career that the majority was opting rather than the one which was best for him/her.

Although it should not be the most important, <u>remuneration</u> of a career holds value in one's life; nobody likes to earn little. A job's earnings should match the child's aspirations and provide a satisfying comfortable life. Modern societies need professionals in every field: utility workers, garbage collectors, farmers, nurses, doctors, engineers, teachers, professors and many others.

Furthermore, <u>demotivation</u> might have a negative impact on the child's mental health when rejecting all of his/her ideas. Parents can work together to gather information about a career and then help the child in deciding whether it is suitable or not. Most people have dreams of future jobs and there's no limit to what this could be, but we can't be absolutely certain about our career choices. Researchers told us that through self-reflection and guided activities, we would find our core values and a clearer path towards the right career.

1. According to the text, most parents their children into choosing a career. D, both A and B A. influence B. affect C. reject 2. Nowadays, most parents follow the strategy. C. true A. right B. correct D. wrong 3. The is the main factor which should be taken into consideration to decide a future career. C. child's aptitude D. friends' aptitude A. parents' experience B. peer pressure 4. Children get swayed by peer pressure into choosing a career. C. seldom D. rarely B. never A. usually 5. The salary of a career has an important in one's life B. role C. roll D. rode A. rule 6. Discouragement might have a effect on the child's mental health. B. positiva C. relative D. good A. helpful 7. Children can find a clearer path towards the right chier though 1,11, Crsclierejection A. self-reflection B. guided activities-D. both A and B 8. Parents play a vital in the career development of their children. B. role 50 D. aptitude C. repruneration A. course 9. Parents should study very well theALSAADE of their children to decide their future career. C. remuneration D. aptitude A. course B. role 10. There should be leading to help children choose the best job for them in the future. B. rolls C. remunerations D. aptitudes A. courses 11. Nowadays, most people encourage their children to choose their future profession based on the that profession brings to them. A. course B. role C. remuneration D. aptitude

Choose the right answer a, b, c or d

Read the following :	entences and put (T) for true	sentences and (F)	for false ones:
12. Parents play a trivial	role in the career development	of their children.	J
13. Parents should study	very well the aptitude of their	children to decide th	eir future career. 🗇
14. Demotivation might	have a positive impact on the c	hild's mental health	. 🗆
15. Children usually get	swayed by peer pressure into c	hoosing a career.)
	/ definition of the following v		
16. aspire means:			
A. money paid for w	ork or services		
	less eager or willing to do their	inh	
C. seek to attain a g		100	
D. advance			
17. burden means:			
A. influence	B. load	C. reduce	D. natural ability or skill
18. aptitude means:			
A. goal	B. seek to attain a goal	C. influence	D. natural ability or skill
19. swayed means:	-		
A. influenced	B. seek to attain a goal	C. load	D. lost
20. remuneration mean	15:		
A. influenced		ſ	
B. seek to attain a	goal		
C. an amount of m	oney given to someone as a deb	я	
D. money paid for			
21. demotivation mean	s:		
A. influenced			
B. seek to attain a	goal		
C. making someor	e less eager or willing to do the	ir job	SSLC apill
D malaina anna	e more eager or willing to do th	· · · /	LSAADE SCHOOL

Unit 1 Text 2 A Learned Lesson is a Good Lesson مو درس جيد Workbook Page 6

B. Read the following text and do the tasks below.

Our life is a short journey, and every day we learn many important lessons that we must benefit from in order to be able to achieve more successes, and to make life beautiful and prosperous.

Most people think that education is limited to schools only, but the truth is that there are lessons that we can only learn from life, and they may be more important than those learnt at schools. Life lessons are sometimes painful before they are acquired, and in order to avoid this, we must benefit from the experiences of others.

We shouldn't pay too much attention to the trivial things that are not important and waste our time and effort. Since life is so unpredictable, we must not live on expectations only and meet everything new in life with optimism and positive thinking. There is no word more boring and monotonous than the word "I". We must be confident of ourselves, but that does not mean we talk about ourselves and our accomplishments all the time, as this inherits vanity. Human relationships are also important because without love and support from family and friends, you will not feel happy and will not achieve success in life.

Man by nature makes mistakes, so be tolerant and seek excuses for those around you, and if someone comes to you with an apology, do not stop him, and do not carry in your heart any envy of anyone. There are no alternatives to exercising, cating well, fresh air and sunshine. Take care of your health and make it a priority for your entire life. The pursuit of success will make you succeed in the end, no matter how long the period is, but keep trying. Failure is a great teacher in life. It teaches us humility and how to correct our course of life. A great example is Thomas Edison. He failed many times, but he did not give up until he succeeded. Even when he failed, Edison learned something. 'I get results in everything I try,' he said.

The golden rule for everybody is to be honest, trustful, useful and generous so that they leave life with a trace that those around them will not forget about.

Choose the right answer a, b, c or d

- 1. How can people avoid life's painful lessons?
 - A. They can benefit from the experiences of others.
 - B. They can benefit from their own experiences.
 - C. They can ignore the experiences of others.
 - D. They can't benefit from the experiences of others.
- 2. Why shouldn't people live on expectations only?
 - A. because life is so unpredictable
 - B. because life is so predictable
 - C. because life is short
 - D. both b and c
- 3. Why shouldn't someone use the word "I"?
 - A. Because it is boring and monotonous.
 - B. Because this inherits vanity.
 - C. Because there is no word more boring and less monotonous than the word "I".

D. Both A and B

- 4. Why should we be tolerant of others?
 - A. Because man by nature doesn't make mistakes.
 - B. Because man likes to talk about himself all the time.
 - C. Because man by nature makes mistakes.
 - D. Because man likes nature.
- 5. How did Edison deal with failure during his life?
 - A. He gave up when he failed for the first time.
 - B. He gave up when he succeeded.
 - C. He did not succeed until he gave up.
 - D. He did not give up until he succeeded.
- 6. How can a person leave a memorable trace?
 - A. He must be dishonest, trustful, useful and generous.
 - B. He must be honest, trustful, useful and generous.
 - C. He must be honest, trustful, useless and generous.
 - D. He must be honest, trustful, useful and mean.

7. People shouldn't live on expectations because life is B. unpredictable C. short D. good A. predictable 8. There is no word more boring and than the word "I " C. interesting D. exciting A. monotonous B. unpredictable 9. We should be tolerant with others because man by nature makes..... C. successes B. promises D. mistakes A. decisions 10. A person can leave a memorable trace by being honest, trustful, useful and D. useless B. generous C. unsociable A. mean

11. The best life lessons can only be learntD. both a and cA. at schools.B. from lifeC. at homeD. both a and c12. Silly things areand don't teach us great lessons.D. not importantA. importantB. vitalC. essentialD. not important







 Being optimistic and pos A. vanity. 	B. failure	0	
		C. success	D. depression
4. Family plays a/an A. trivial	B. unimportant		
5. Taking care of our health	D. uninportant	C. simple	D. essential
A. decreases	B. reduces	C. increase	
Read the following sent			
6. The best life lessons can			id (r) for faise ones:
7. Silly things are importar			
8. Being optimistic and pos			
9. Family plays a trivial ro			
<u>Choose the meaning / d</u> 20. trivial means:	elinition of the following	g words:	
	a has been in a store		
A. a mark that somethin B. not serious, importan	ig has been in a place		
C. too much pride in or			
	ristic in someone's behav	vior	
21. inherit means:	and an controlle 5 ochav	101	
A. too much pride in or	ne's self		
B. not serious, importan			
	eristic in someone's behav	vior	
D. modesty			
22. vanity means:			
A. too much pride in or			
B. a mark that somethin	-		
C. not serious, importa			
	eristic in someone's behav	vior.	
23. tolerant means:			
	or something which belong	gs to another po	erson
B. modesty	nt or voluchla		
C. not serious, importa	lo, say, or believe what th	ev want	
24. envy means:	io, say, or believe what th	cy want	
A. too much pride in o	ne's self		
B. a mark that somethin			
	r something which belong	gs to another pe	erson
D. modesty			
25. humility means:			
A. too much pride in or	ne's self		
B. not serious, importan	nt or valuable		
C. to receive a characte	ristic in someone's behav	vior	
D. modesty			
26. trace means:			
A. a mark that somethin	ng has been in a place		
B. modesty			
C. not serious, importat			
D. to receive a characte	ristic in someone's behav	vior	

II. Choose the right answer:

Word Family:

1. Individuals have dreams in their day-to-day existence.	
A. very B. vary C. various D. variety	
2. Everyone endeavours a great deal to make dreams a	
A. real B. realise C. reality D. really	
3. Future plans and have a great importance in a person's life.	
A. decide B. decisions C. decisive D. decisively	
4. Gaining your boss confidence is really a great	
A. accomplishment B. accomplish C. accomplished D. accomplishi	ng
5. I went to a counselor for on my career.	
A. misguide B. misguidance C. guide D. guidance	
6. We need to people so that they understand the importance of a good and a healt	hy diet.
A. education B. educate C. educational D. educative	
7. She hated to say the words for fear of causing to him.	
A. pain B. painful C. painless D. painfully	
8. The situation is so uncertain that it is hard to make a confident	
A. predictable B. predictably C. prediction D. production	
9. The airline company to passengers for the delay.	
A. apologised B. apology C. apologise D. apologetic	
10. In recent years, Syria has undergone a lot of economic	
A. prosperity B. prosperously C. prosperous D. prosper	
11. Many old people have more than others when dealing with the young generati	on.
A. tolerant B. tolerates C. tolerantly D. tolerance	
Phrasal Verbs:	
1. The rich have to to the poor.	
A. keep up with B. run into C. reach out D. get into	
2. She didn't really with her workmates in her previous job.	
A. reach out B. fit in C. get into D. keep up	
3. I writing when I was a kid, and I just never stopped loving it.	
A. got into B. ran into C. reached out D. kept up with	1
4. We've been talking about this project for a while and stime to	,
A. run into B. keep no with Aligo Stachout D. follow it th	rough
5. If you any trouble, just give me a call.	
A. keep up with B. run into C. reach out D. fit in	
6. A big part of my job is	
A. reaching out B. running into DE sci G keeping up with D. running ou	t
7. You can always me if you are feeling tired with your school work.	
A. reach out to B. follow through C. keep up with D. fit in	
8. When I travelled to Spain, I tried hard to with the locals.	
A. get into B. run into C. fit in D. keep up w	itn
9. The group had one successful song but failed to with another hit record.	. 1
A. fit in B. run into C. reach out to D. follow thro	bugh
10. Nowadays, students can the latest news by using the Internet.	1
A. keep up with B. run into C. fit in D. follow thr	

11			
11. She has been			
		C. reaching out to	D. keeping up with
12. Our company has			
A. reached out to	B. run into	C. fitted in	D. kept into
Homophones:			
1. Which	should we use to	the goods?	
	B. way / way		D. way / weigh
2. No one knows	the	will be fine tomorrow.	
	B. weather / whether		D. whether / whether
		uickly on the	
		<u>C</u> . rode / road	
4. The man is enjoying his	time with his	on the beach under the	A
		C. son / son	
		before I went to bed.	
		C. eight / eight	
		. down the	
		C. write / write	
		the corne	
A. by / buy	B by / by	C. buy / by	D. huy / buy
8. I wanted to sit	to be able to	the speech wel	
		C. here / here	
		e she would	
A. break	B. brake		
		arrested and end up in a pris	
	B. son		D. cell
11. To bake a flower-shape			
A. flour	B. flower	C. whether	D. weather
		the singer performing without	
		C. sell	
13. We have one	before our appoin	tment with the real estate ag	gent.
	B. hour		
		ng at is ve	
15. My little brother feels	excited every time he sees	C. break	
A. sea	B. see		D. son
16. My i	diaman and a state and a	spend time outside in the su	in.
A. whether	B. weather the state	1 C. Son IE	D. sun
		not. The weather looks unp	predictable today.
A. knight	B. night	C. whether	D. weather
	Gole	ميونان	
Verb Tenses:	ALSAADE		
1. We the weath			
A. think	B. are thinking	C. were thinking	D. will think
2. Right now, John	in the pool.		
A. was swimming	B. is swimming	C. swims	D. swam
3. We Egypt.			
A. are liking	B. have been liking	C. like	D. were liking
4			
A. Do you work	B. Have you worked	C. Are you working	D. Did you work

			-
5.1			
		C. have been knowing	D. know
6. It is raining now, but the			
-	B. shine		D. shining
		some of	
		C. understanding	D. was understanding
8. I J	ack last night.		
A. see	B. sees	C. saw	D. have seen
9.1	him for months.		
A. haven't seen	B. hadn't see	C. am not seeing	D. wasn't seeing
10. Have you	won a competitio	n?	
	B. never		D. ever
11. I	a writing competition in 2	006.	
	B. wins		D. have won
12. I have			
	B. already	C. since	D. both A and B
13. How long			
		C. are you using	D. had you used
		ist three years. Maybe longer.	
A. am having	B. had had		D. have had
-	riend	him when you were at un	iversity?
		C. Are you meeting	
16. We have been friends			
	B. since		D. ever
17. Nada: Why are you sw			
1	the	floors.	
1			D. have been sweeping
18. Nada: Is the lawn finis			
Jane: Yes, George	t	he grass.	
6	B. has cut	-	D. was cutting
19. Nada: Rachel, why are	e your hands so soft?		
	the	washing up.	
A. will do	B. would do	- C. had-done	D. have been doing
20. Nada: Are the onions			
Jane: Yes, Mike		III. States	
A. peel	B. peels	C, thas seled	D. will peel
21. Nada: George, you loo			
George: Yes, I	Louiseectud C	ISS.	
A. have been cutting		C. will cut	D. would cut
22. Nada: Tom, your hand	s are very coDDLC	الثانوية =	
Tom: Yes, I		DE SCHOOL	
A. defrost	B. will defrost	C. have been defrosting	D. had been defrosting
23. Nada: Are the floors c	lean?		
	the	m.	
A. sweep	B. has swept	C. is sweeping	D. will sweep
24. Nada: Why are your ey			
	the	e onions.	
A. have been peeling		C. will peel	D. would peel

			CONTRACTOR DE LA CONTRACT
25. Nada: Are the plate	s clean?		
		the washing up.	
		C. has done	D. had done
26. Nada: Is the fridge			
	19	it	
		C. has defrosted	D. had defrosted
	in Madrid. I		
A. am having		C. have	D. has had
	at seven o'clock every		D. nas nas
			D. gets up
		C. have got up	D. gets up
		and walk to the university.	D leaving
	B. leaves		D. leaving
	lasses at five, and I arriv		D. C. ideal
	-	C. was finishing	D. finished
	very hard for		
A. am working		C. work	D. has worked
		st in the kitchen of our flat.	
	B. ate	0	D. am eating
33. My mother		sisters are reading magazines no	
A. drinks	B. drank	C. had drunk	D. is drinking
34. On Saturday aftern	oons, I	tennis with my friends, or I go to	the cinema.
A. play	B. played	C. has played	D. am playing
35.1	to Canada last year.		
A. go	B. went	C. am going	D. have gone
36	you enjoy your trip to Ca	anada last year?	
A. Did	B. Do	C. Does	D. have
37. I m	ny last trip a lot.		
A. enjoyed	B. enjoys	C. enjoying	D. have been enjoying
38. What	you do in Canada?	•	
A. did	B. does	C. doing	D. done
39.1	Niagara Falls and Sta	inley Park when I was in Canada	
A. have visited	B. visited	C. visit	D. am visiting
40	to Canada before	, Lucy?	
		g C. Were you going	D. Have you been
		I've got my ticket and I'm going	
A. booked	B. book	C booking	D. books
42. A: Where are you a	and your family going to		
B: Well, we have b	een talking about that to	r weeks but we	anything yet.
A. haven't decided			ng D. decided
	someone left this mobil	and the second sec	-
B. I don't know I	ODLA	re all afternoon But I haven't no	oticed it until now.
A, have been sittin	g B. is sitting	DE school sitting	D. sit
		his queue for a long time?	
	for almo		
	ing B . had been queuir		D. queues
		both of his legs.	D. queues
45. My brother has had A. has broken	B. has been break		D. is breaking
and the second			

Giving Advice
1. Your friend is a heavy smoker. (Give him advice to quit smoking.)
A. If I were you, I would quit smoking.
B. You'd better stop smoking.
C. Yes, you're right. I'll do that.
D Both A and B
2. Your cousin is travelling to England to study there. But he doesn't speak English well.
(Give him some advice to improve his English.)
A. Try to watch English films.
B. OK. I can do that.
C. Of course! I should've thought about that.
D. I'm not sure. Maybe I could learn English.
3. Your sister has an important event to go to the next holiday and she can't miss her class.
(Give her some advice.)
A. Maybe you're right.
B. I think you shouldn't miss the class.
C. I'm not sure if this is the best thing to do now.D. Of course! I should've thought about that.
4 leave the university. If you've studied hard, you probably have nothing to worry about.
A. Why don't you try to (Give some advice.)
B. I think you should
C. It is a good idea to
D. I don't think it is a good idea to
5 talking to your university professor? He can probably help. (Give some advice.)
A. Why don't you try
B. I think you should
C. It is a good idea to
D. I don't think it is a good idea to
6 try some relaxation techniques to help you with the exam stress. (Give some advice.)
A. Congratulations!
B. I think you should
C. We are proud of you
D. I don't think it is a good idea to
7
A. Why don't you try الثانوية (One source address)
B. I think you shouldn't ALSAADE SCHOOL
Q It is a good idea to
D. I don't think it is a good idea to
III- <u>Writing (50 marks)</u>
A- Ask about the underlined words in each sentence:
1 A. when did you go to Canada?
1. A: When. did yav. ge. 1a. Canada? B: I went to Canada <u>last year</u> .
2. A:

- B: I visited Niagara Falls and Stanley Park.
- 3. A:
- B: We are going to live in Aleppo.
- 4. A: B: We have been talking about that <u>for weeks</u>.
- 5. A:
 - B: I am crying because my brother has had an accident.

B- There are four mistakes in each of the following paragraphs. Find them out and correct them, then write down the paragraphs:

1)

Hi,

How are you geting on, Simon? We're thinking it's great here. Everyone is having a good time. I'm sitting in the Nile Hotel. John is swiming in the pool. sally is lying in the sun, and Jane is shopping!

2)

like We're liking Egypt. We're all relaxing. What are you doing? Are you working hard at the moment. I'm knowning your exams start tomorrow. Good luck! Is it raining in England? The sun is shinning here, of course! shining Know

3)

I'm learning a bit of Arabic. but not very much. I'm understanding some of the things that poeple say, but only if I repeat it many times. Hope to hear from you soon!

4)

Dear David,

I live in a large flat in Madrid. I'm having have two sisters. They are called Mary and Rose, we get up at seven o'clock every moorning, and we have coffee. I leave the flat at eight and walk to the university. I am finishing classes at five, and I arrive home at six.

	Phalada Bara and a state of the state of	Ţ	
	- Handle Annenter	Ê	
	ME IIII E RAPAR E III :		
5)			
5)			
This month, I work very hard fo	r my first exams. At the mome	nt, I am eating breakfast in the I	kitchen of our
flat: my mother drinks coffee, and r	ny sisters are reading magazine	es. On saturday afternoons, I am	playing tenis
with my friends, or I go to the ciner	STIC CUDI		1.0
with my friends, or I go to the cines	ALSAADE SCHOOL	=	
		L	

6)			
e) Enc	Nish	tch	don tunder
Today, I'm going to see an eng	lish film! Sometimes I am w	atching American films on TV	but I'm not
roday, r in going to occ an eng	Dil 2 With hart misher I		, our isin not
understanding the words! Do you like	e Films: with best wishes, Jar	ie	

B- Choose the letter of the underlined word or group of words that is not correct: 1. Individuals have vary dreams in their day-to-day existence. B 2. Everyone endeavours a great deal to make dreams a real. A B C D) 3. Future plans and decide have a great importance in a person's life. B C 4. Gaining your boss confidence is really a great accomplished. B (D) 5. I went to a counselor for guide on my career. B C 6. I got into writting when I was a kid, and I just never stopped loving it. 7. I'm learning a bit of English, but not very much. I am understanding some of the things that people say. B 8. How are you geting on, Simon. We think it's great here. 9. We have been friends since more than ten years. R D A 10. You can always follow through me if you are feeling tired with your school work. B C 11. When I travelled to Spain, I tried hard to run into with the locals. B 12. The group had one successful song but failed to fit in with another hit record. B C 13. Nowadays, students can reach out to the latest news by using the Internet. R C 14. Our company has fitted with financial difficulties this month. B C D 15. I told my daughter if she didn't hit the break in time she would break the car's side mirror. B D 16. To bake a flower-shaped cake, you'll need some flower. B C D 17. I don't know weather to bring a jacket or not. The weather looks unpredictable today. C 18. Sometimes I watch American films on TV, but I am not understanding the words. B 19. We get up at seven o'clock every morning -? 20. Yesterday, I left the flat at eight and walk to the unive B 21. I finish classes at five, and I arrive home in six. CODI 22. This month I was working very hard for my first exams. B D C A 23. At the moment, I eat breakfast in the kitchen of our flat. B C D 24. My mother drinks coffee, and my sisters are reading magazines now. n R C 25. On saturday afternoons, I play tennis with my friends, or I go to the cinema. B

B- Rearrange the following parts of a paragraph to form an organized one.			
1)			
Even when he failed, Edison learned something. 'I get results in everything I try,' he said.			
Failure is a great teacher in life. It teaches us humility and how to correct our course of life.			
The pursuit of success will make you succeed in the end, no matter how long the period is, but keep trying.			
A great example is Thomas Edison. He failed many times, but he did not give up until he succeeded.			
2)			
□ When she came into the room, the burglar had already left.			
 The burglar came in through the front door, picked up the woman's handbag, emptied it out and stole her purse. A few weeks ago, a woman caller to copper a her house. 			
□ It happened at four in the afternoon-when-she-was-watching-news on TV.			
3) OSLC CUQUE			
□ I'm learning a bit of Arabic, but not very much. I understand some of the things that people say, but only if I repeat them many times. Hope to hear from you soon!			
The sun is shining here and everyone is having a good time. I'm sitting in the Nile Hotel. John is swimming in the pool, and Jane is shopping!			
□ We like Egypt. We're all relaxing. What are you doing? Are you working hard at the moment? I know your exams start tomorrow. Good luck!			
How are you getting on, Simon? We think it's great here.			
C- Write a paragraph of no less than 80 words on the following topic: (30 marks)			
 A job you want after graduation. What kind of challenges you expect to face in your future career? Student's book p.18 			

- · Job requirements
- Your needs

1

- Expectations
- · Beliefs and knowledge

Each person has a dream job and my dream job is to become a doctor. A doctor is a person who provides treatment to people suffering from diseases.

In addition to a university degree in medicine, a doctor should have all the essential skills to take care of his patients. The important role of doctors appears during pandemics. They don't leave their work for fear of infection.

When I become a doctor, I will build my own hospital and I will help sick poor people.

(85 words)

- Write about a personal experience in which you have made an important decision that changed your life.
 Workbook p.12
 - Name the experience.
 - · Describe important things that happened before the experience.
 - · Describe the main part of the experience.
 - · End with final feelings or something you learned.

Write about a personal experience in which you failed but then you could achieve your target.
Student's book p.26

Include the following:

Name the problem

2

- · Steps you followed to help you
- · Getting help from others if any
- · Advice to people of your own age

One of the bad moments in my life was a day in the tenth grade when I had a math test. I didn't study well for the exam, so I failed.

I told my father that I was sorry for what happened. He was of great help and advised me not to let that depress me.

I started to study hard and pay attention to what my teachers said. Consequently, I passed my exams with high grades.

Since then, I have advised my friends to benefit from my experiences.

(89 words)

End of Unit One

Our Best Wishes, Teachers of English at al-Sa'ada School



Worksheets For **The Third Secondary Class**



"Scientific Section"

حلول الوحدة الأولى The Answer Keys of Unit 1

- I. Reading: (120marks) A- Read the following text and do the tasks below. 2. A. because life is so unpredictable 1. D. both A and B 3. D. Both A and B 2. D. wrong 4. C. Because man by nature makes mistakes. 3. C. child's aptitude 5. D. He did not give up until he succeeded. 4. A. usually 6. B. He must be honest, trustful, useful and generous 5. B. role 7. B. unpredictable 6. C. negative 8. A. monotonous 7. D. both A and B 9. D. mistakes 8. B. role 10. B. generous 9. D. aptitude 11. B. from life 10. A. courses 12. D. not important 11. C. remuneration 13. C. success 12. F 14. D. essential 13. T 15. C. increases 14. F 19. F 16.F 17.F 18. T 15. T 20. B. not serious, important or valuable 16. C. seek to attain a goal 21. C. to receive a characteristic in someone's behavior 17. B. load 22. A. too much pride in one's self 18. D. natural ability or skill 23. D. allowing people to do, say, or believe what they 19. A. influenced want 20. D. money paid for work or services 24. C. jealousy or desire for something which belongs to 21. C. making someone less eager or willing to do their job another person B. Read the following text and do the tasks below. 25. D. modesty
 - 1. A. They can benefit from the experiences of others.
- 26. A. a mark that something has been in a place

II- Use of English (130 marks)

The Answer keys of Unit 1, 2 & 3

Word Family:	Phrasal Verbs:	Homophones:
1. C. various	1. C. reach out	1. D. way / weigh
2. C. reality	2. B. fit in	2. D. whether / weather
3. B. decisions	3. A. got into	3. C. rode / road
4. A. accomplishment	4. D. follow it through	4. B. son / sun
5. D. guidance	5. B. run into	5. B. ate / eight
6. B. educate	6. C. keeping up with	6. D. write / right
7. A. pain	7. A. reach out to	7. C. buy / by
8. C. prediction	8. C. fit in	8. A. here / hear
9. A. apologized	9. D. follow through	9. A. break
10. A. prosperity	10. A. keep up with	10. C. sell
11. D. tolerance	11. A. getting into	11. A. flour
	12. B. run into	12. B. hear
		13. B. hour
		14. A. night
		15. A. sea
		16. C. son
		17. C. whether

Page 1

Verb Tenses:	19. D. have been doing	38. A. did
1. A. think	20. C. has peeled	39. B. visited
2. B. is swimming	21. A. have been cutting	40. D. Have you been
3. C. like	22. C. have been defrosting	41. A. booked
4. C. Are you working	23. B. has swept	42. A. haven't decided
5. D. know	24. A. have been peeling	43. A. have been sitting
6. A. is shining	25. C. has done	44. A. have been queuing
7. B. understand	26. B. defrosted	45. A. has broken
8. C. saw	27. C. have	
9. A. haven't seen	28. A. get up	Giving Advice
10. D. ever	29. A. leave	<u>Giving Advice</u>
11. C. won	30. A. finish	1. D. Both A and B
12. D. both A and B	31. A. am working	2. A. Try to watch English films.
13. B. have you used	32. D. am eating	3. B. I think you shouldn't miss the
14. D. have had	33. D. is drinking	class.
15. A. Did you meet	34. A. play	4. D. I don't think it is a good idea to
16. C. for	35. B. went	5. A. Why don't you try
17. D. have been sweeping	36. A. Did	6. B. I think you should
18. B. has cut	37. A. enjoyed	7.C. It is a good idea to

III- Writing (50 marks)

A- Ask about the underlined words in each sentence:

- 1. When did you go to Canada?
- 2. What did you visit?
- 3. Where are you going to live?
- 4. How long have you been talking about that?
- 5. Why are you crying?



B- <u>There are four mistakes in each of the following paragraphs</u>. Find them out and correct them, then write down <u>the paragraphs</u>:

1) Hi,

How are you <u>getting</u> on, Simon? We <u>think</u> it's great here. Everyone is having a good time. I'm sitting in the Nile Hotel. John is <u>swimming</u> in the pool. <u>Sally</u> is lying in the sun, and Jane is shopping!

- 2) We <u>like</u> Egypt. We're all relaxing. What are you doing? Are you working hard at the moment ? I <u>know</u> your exams start tomorrow. Goed luck! Is it raining in England? The sun is <u>shining</u> here, of course!
- 3) I'm learning a bit of Arabic, but not very much. I <u>understand</u> some of the things that <u>people</u> say, but only if I repeat <u>them</u> many times. Hope to hear from you soon!
- 4) Dear David,

I live in a large flat in Madrid. I <u>have</u> two sisters. They are called Mary and Rose. <u>We</u> get up at seven o'clock every <u>morning</u>, and we have coffee. I leave the flat at eight and walk to the university. I <u>finish</u> classes at five, and I arrive home at six.

- 5) This month, I <u>am working</u> very hard for my first exams. At the moment, I am eating breakfast in the kitchen of our flat: my mother <u>is drinking</u> coffee, and my sisters are reading magazines. On <u>Saturday</u> afternoons, I <u>play tennis</u> with my friends, or I go to the cinema.
- 6) Today, I'm going to see an English film! Sometimes I watch American films on TV, but I don't understand the words! Do you like films. With best wishes, Jane

B- Choose	the letter of the un	derlined word or grou	p of words that is not c	correct:	
1. B	6. A	11. C	16. D	21. D	
2. D	7. C'	12. C	17. B	22. A	
3. B	8. B	13. B	18 . D	23. A	
4. D	9. B	14. B	19. D	24. B	
5. C	10. B	15 . B	20. C	25. A	ALSAADE SCHOOL

B- Rearrange the following parts of a paragraph to form an organized one.

□ The pursuit of success will make you succeed in the end, no matter how long the period is, but keep trying.
 □ Failure is a great teacher in life. It teaches us humility and how to correct our course of life.

□ A great example is Thomas Edison. He failed many times, but he did not give up until he succeeded.

D Even when he failed, Edison learned something. 'I get results in everything I try,' he said.

□ It happened at four in the afternoon when she was watching news on TV.

□ The burglar came in through the front door, picked up the woman's handbag, emptied it out and stole her purse.

□ When she came into the room, the burglar had already left.

- 3) D How are you getting on, Simon? We think it's great here.
 - □ We like Egypt. We're all relaxing. What are you doing? Are you working hard at the moment? I know your exams start tomorrow. Good luck!
 - □ The sun is shining here and everyone is having a good time. I'm sitting in the Nile Hotel. John is swimming in the pool, and Jane is shopping!
 - □ I'm learning a bit of Arabic, but not very much. I understand some of the things that people say, but only if I repeat them many times. Hope to hear from you soon!